From: Porter, Kerry <Porter.kerry@danesheriff.com>
Date: Mon, Nov 6, 2023 at 11:41 AM

Subject: Clarification on County Ordinance

To: Renee Lauber <lauberconsulting@gmail.com>

Hi Renee,

I have an answer to the 35 mph zone question posed at the meeting as it relates to the County Ordinance. Article 2 of the ordinance is simply citing
Wisconsin Statute 23.33(11)(am)4. What the Statute says, and what the Ordinance is repeating, is that if there are any highways within your jurisdictional
boundaries that are already designated as 35 mph zones or less, you already have the authority to designate them as an ATV/UTV route (even if you don’t
have jurisdiction over the highway). In other words, there is no need to seek a permit from the County and it is not needed for any roads in your

jurisdictions that are 35 mph or less.

The County Ordinance and corresponding permit application is applicable only for county highways with speed limits >35 mph.

I hope that clears up any confusion.

Captain Kerry Porter

Dane County Sheriff's Office
Field Services Division

office - (608) 284-6870
porter.kerry@danesheriff.com




